
Dear colleague, 

The Nominating Committee of FEPS, chaired by FEPS Past President Markus Hecker, is calling 

for nomination of candidates for the incoming President Elect of FEPS to be elected by the 

General Council of FEPS in October this year. The incoming President Elect will serve in this 

capacity for two years in the Executive Committee of FEPS before becoming the new 

President of FEPS for the term 2023 till 2027. This period is followed by a final 2-year term in 

the Executive Committee of FEPS as Past President. For this altogether 8-year term FEPS is 

seeking highly qualified individuals with a strong commitment to further the integration of 

European Physiological sciences. The successful candidate should be an internationally 

recognized scientist with a strong track record in physiology or a related discipline, long-

standing experience in teaching and in leading a research group. Membership in one of the 

national societies of FEPS would be an advantage but is not a prerequisite. Nominations from 

the FEPS member societies are expected to be accompanied by a curriculum vitae of the 

candidate, an affirmation by the candidate to accept the President Elect position if elected by 

the General Council of FEPS, and a motivation letter by the candidate in which her or his vision 

to develop FEPS further during the period of her or his presidency is delineated. As an 

example, the vision of the current FEPS President Susan Wray is attached to this letter. 

Nominations lacking these two documents will not be considered by the Nominating 

Committee. 

Please submit your nomination(s) electronically not later than 30 April 2021 to Professor 

Hecker at hecker@physiologie.uni-heidelberg.de. 

Thank you very much for your assistance in this important matter. 

We look forward to receiving your nominations in due course. 

With all best wishes 

Professor Markus Hecker 

FEPS Past President 

 

Vision statement for FEPS 

Over the next four years my vision for FEPS is to make it more committed and integral to 

the national societies that it embodies, to increase our communications with them and form 

stronger strategic and political alliances, with the overarching aim of strengthening 

physiology in Europe and beyond. Our scientific meetings will remain a priority; they allow 

us to showcase scientific excellence, encourage early career scientists and enable enhanced 

networking and mutual support across national borders. Successful accomplishment of this 

vision would lead to physiologists being better integrated across Europe, a louder voice for 

physiology and FEPS having stronger partnerships and meetings with national societies and 

other organizations. 



FEPS brings together and supports 35 national physiological societies. FEPS is a vibrant and 

dynamic organization – we welcomed our latest member, the Portuguese Society of 

Physiology, in 2020.  The national societies remain, therefore, our strength and focus. All our 

constituent societies and their members have been badly affected by the pandemic caused 

by SARS-CoV-2. FEPS will play its role in helping the societies. We will do this by increasing our 

communications with member societies, using our General Council but also by instigating 

individual and group conversations. In this way we can share views, information, ideas, and 

shape initiatives, including funding and influence. We will tap into the strength embodied in 

the enormous range of expertise, experience, enterprise and good will that our members 

possess.     

Scientific dialogue and communication are essential for progress, specifically meetings and 

publications. FEPS has flagship meetings which occur every year, either independently or 

joining with other groupings, such as Europhysiology. The unique local flavour of FEPS meet-

ings, often still held on university campuses, as much as good science, marks them out as 

successful, convivial meetings.  Our in-person 2021 meeting will be much missed. In October 

2021 however, we will have a virtual meeting “European Physiology Day”, to keep this spirit 

going. As part of our vision, FEPS is pairing with other organizations to increase the variety, 

synergy, and reach of meetings. Thus, FEPS is in active partnership with other societies to 

organize Europhysiology meetings and will help deliver the Copenhagen 2022 meeting. We 

are also in discussions with the International Union of Physiological Societies (IUPS) to 

encourage their 2025 meeting to be in Europe, with FEPS as a co-host. FEPS is also proud of 

its close association with Acta Physiologica. The journal provides us with sponsorship and 

support for symposia and lectures, as well as publishing our meeting abstracts.  

At the General Council meeting in October 2021, we will elect a new President Elect of FEPS 

whose voice and vision will contribute to FEPS moving forward and successfully facing the 

challenges and opportunities that will arise. 

Professor Susan Wray – President FEPS (2019-2023). 

 


